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Tom and Susanna Willingham
125 Highmount Avenue
Upper Nyack

Over the forty years that we have lived here, we have invested a good amount of time and resources in creating an attractive garden all around our property.  When we first moved here, there was not a deer problem in Upper Nyack, but in recent years, the deer population increases every year and so does the damage they inflict on our property not just by eating things, but by the feces they drop in our yard and the deer ticks they contribute.  Therefore, we are proposing to fence the remaining two boundaries of our property that are yet unfenced.  

The southern boundary of our property, which borders with the last house on Central Avenue in Nyack, has had a fence that has existed since before we moved here in 1980.  The western boundary of our property was fenced within the past two years by our neighbors at 129 Highmount.  We are proposing to fence the eastern boundary of our property which borders with Bischoff at 123 Highmount and the northern boundary, which borders Highmount Avenue.  

We would like to install fencing that is able to be seen through, rather than wall ourselves off, so we would like to obtain a variance for the eastern side that will be 7.5 feet high to ensure that the deer do not jump over.  The northern boundary will be behind a privet hedge that is more than 8 feet high.  

In addition, we propose to install a gate on our driveway which will be indented from the street far enough for a car to pull in before the gate.  The gate will have an electric opening and closing system that will be triggered by the pressure of a car approaching from either entry or exit.  The gate will also have the ability to be opened by someone on foot at the gate if necessary.  In addition, there will be a “people” gate for entry and exit beside the larger gate without having to open the larger gate.  
